

## California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region



Linda S. Adams Cal/EPA Secretary 320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger

August 12, 2008

Mr. Rodney A Andersen
Assistant Public Works Director, Wastewater Systems
City of Burbank
P.O. Box 6459
Burbank, CA 91510-6459

ONE-TIME MONITORING OFFSETS FOR BURBANK WATER RECLAMATION PLANT (CA0055531, M4424) TO IMPLEMENT THE LOS ANGELES RIVER WATERSHED-WIDE MONITORING PROGRAM

Dear Mr. Andersen:

We have reviewed your letter of August 4, 2008, requesting revisions to the NPDES-mandated monitoring for the Burbank Water Reclamation Plant to allow the City of Burbank to provide resources to begin implementation this year of the comprehensive monitoring program designed by stakeholders for the Los Angeles River Watershed. Regional Board staff (Michael Lyons) participated with the other stakeholders in developing the design of the watershed-wide monitoring program and already indicated support for these changes to allow sampling for certain elements of the new program to begin in June 2008.

The City of Burbank proposes to reallocate the resources that would have been required during 2008 to complete the normal permit-required bioassessment monitoring of the Burbank Western Channel to help fund the new watershed-wide monitoring program. The estimated cost to conduct the normal bioassessment monitoring would be \$7,600. The City of Burbank's share to cover the costs of the new watershed-wide bioassessment program will amount to approximately \$9,400 during 2008. Staff agrees with this beneficial trade-off to help implement this new monitoring design.

We appreciate your participation in development and implementation of a comprehensive monitoring program for the Los Angeles River watershed. We look forward to developing a long-term implementation and funding strategy for this program and will consider additional modifications to the monitoring and reporting programs for the Burbank Water Reclamation Plant as necessary in the future. If you have any questions about the monitoring program requirements, please telephone Michael Lyons at (2123) 576-6718.

Sincerely,

Tracy J. Egoscue Executive Officer

Cc: Terry Fleming, United States Environmental Protection Agency
Masahiro Dojiri, City of Los Angeles, Environmental Monitoring Division
Gerald McGowen, City of Los Angeles, Environmental Monitoring Division
Daniel Ryan, City of Burbank
Brock Bernstein, Consultant
Edward Belden, Los Angeles and San Gabriel Rivers Watershed Council
Eric Stein, Southern California Coastal Water Research Project